Dear Parents/Guardians.

<<REMINDER ONLY>> This is a reminder that you have not yet completed the required Technology Agreements for your child(ren). Please read the information below and complete the agreement as soon as possible. <<REMINDER ONLY>>

In order to facilitate a smooth start to the school year, the district has consolidated the information that we ask parents to acknowledge each year into one survey that is now available for you in the <u>Infinite Campus Parent Portal</u>. Each year, you will be asked to complete this survey once for each child you have enrolled in the district.

The survey contains five questions, asking parents to:

- 1. Read and acknowledge <u>Board of Education Policy 4526 Computer, Network, and Internet Acceptable Use for Students and Staff</u>
- 2. Read and acknowledge <u>Board of Education Policy 8332 District-Issued Portable</u> Electronic Devices
- 3. Inform the district if you give consent accounts to be created for your child(ren) on educational platforms that require parental permission for children under the age of eighteen.
- 4. Inform the district if you wish to opt-out of having your child's photo published on district-sponsored online platforms, including the district website and social media pages, in accordance with <u>Board of Education Policy 5221 Internet Publishing</u>
- 5. Inform the district if you wish to opt-out of having Directory Information shared. Per Board of Education Policy 5500-Student Records, the following information is designated as "Directory Information" and may be disclosed without written consent: student's name, grade level, school attending, awards received, and mailing address. Directory Information will only be disclosed to third parties without the consent of the parent/guardian when such disclosure would benefit both the student and the District. Parent/Guardians or eligible students may opt out of having any Directory Information released.

Directions for completing the survey in the Parent Portal can be found here: Completing the Technology Agreements Form in the Parent Portal

If you have any trouble accessing the Infinite Campus Parent Portal, please contact our Parent Support Team at <a href="mailto:parentsupport@greatneck.k12.ny.us">parentsupport@greatneck.k12.ny.us</a>.

If you have any questions about the survey or Board of Education policies please contact our Director of Technology, Dr. Justin Lander, at <a href="mailto:ilander@greatneck.k12.ny.us">ilander@greatneck.k12.ny.us</a> or 516-441-4088.

Thank you.